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Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date May 2017 

Master of  Kadosh 

Brethren:  

 

  The Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

 Human progress is our cause,  

 Liberty of thought our supreme wish,  

 Freedom of conscience our mission, and  

   The guarantee of equal rights to all people everywhere our ultimate goal. 

 

 These aspirations of our Fraternity become a call to action for all of us as Scottish Rite Masons.    

 

 The Scottish Rite Consistory Degrees, (the 31st & 32nd) attempt to illustrate the creation of the ide-

al balance between the spiritual and the temporal,   

 

The 31st degree teaches prayerful self-examination.  

 The mistakes of today should not be committed tomorrow. Simply, the daily look at oneself to 

learn to live with the future.  

 

 The lessons of the 32nd degree – The Royal Secret  are that "genuine brotherhood requires mutual 

regard, opinion, esteem and charity". We always look for the good in all, and make allowances for other's 

short comings. We trust the Supreme Architect to lead us to friendship, morality and brotherly love.  

 

 As an organization of mere men, we must seek the inspiration, and call upon the teachings, of the 

Great Architect of the Universe. We must strive to rise above our natural tendencies to act in our own best 

interest and work for the benefit of Scottish Rite Masonry, and all people everywhere. 

 

 I am extremely thankful for, and proud of the good work of my Scottish Rite Brothers.  As Master 

of Kadosh, I call upon each of you, individually and collectively, to rededicate yourselves to our cause, our 

supreme wish, our mission, and our ultimate goal. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Shawn Smith, 32°  

Master of Kadosh 

http://www.ocscottishrite.org/about/
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2016  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG  

Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32º KCCH 

Venerable Master 

 

 

714-600-6914 

frosario@ocscottishrite.org 

Jay Webb, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

jwebb@ylmasons.com 

Jamie Hopkins, 32º 

Commander  

  

jnahop@gmail.com 

Shawn Smith 32º  

Master of Kadosh  

 

ssmith@ylmasons.com 

Shawn Smith, 32° ……….……….……..Treasurer  

Hon. David J. Kussman, 32⁰ KCCH...….Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° …….………...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33°. …….……..……. Almoner  

Ill. Bob Hjorth, 33°…...…....Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32°…………........Dir. of Ritual  

James McCallion, 32° ……......Classroom Director  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° ……Dir. Props and Costumes 

Larry Griffin, 32º……..……….…...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32° KCCH……...…......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office: 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Hours:  Monday 10-2, Tuesday 10-11:30, Thursday—Friday 10-2, Closed Saturday and Sunday 

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Stated Meetings First Monday of the month, 6:30pm, dinner follows @ 7:15pm (reservations requested) 

Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805 

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Southern Jurisdiction of the United States of America,  

Office: 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  

 

Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°, Editor.  (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

Hon. Dave Price, 32º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

 

 

 

dpriceless@att.net  
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Editor 

General Secretary 
 

SECRETARY SEZ— 

  

 It has been a busy month so far, Stated Meeting, first half of our Spring Reunion, 

Remembrance and Renewal on Maundy Thursday and the second half of our Reunion 

Class at the end of the month. Add in Easter and both tax days and I am tired. But what a 

fun time to be able to participate in all these days! 

 While taking a break, I started thinking about our Valley and Masonry in general. I 

wondered why our numbers vs. the general population keep going down. Masonry is less than 2% of the 

population and it used to be 4% of the population. What have we done or is this a general trend? Have 

we made it too easy and too cheap to become a Mason? Is being a member not valued like before? I would 

sure like to know the answer. 

I have found Masonry to be a wonderful experience. I have learned many things, memorized ritu-

al, been exposed to various charities and met and become friends with men that I probably would have 

never known. Becoming a Mason was one of the best decisions I have made. I hope you think so also and 

will help me find the answers to my questions. 

On a less than positive note, we still have 43 members that have not paid their 2016 and 2017 

dues. They will be suspended at the end of the month if the dues are not brought up to date. 

Hope you all have a great May! 

  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 
General Secretary 

Greetings Brothers, 
  

 Once again this month I had to resort to borrowing from our Scottish 

Rite Brothers in Oklahoma for our Masonic Enlightenment article.  Their 

Brothers consistently produce articles of  interest to us all.  Someday, I hope, 

we will produce articles of  similar interest in our publication that others will 

use to inspire their Brothers.  Please if  you have any thoughts put them to paper and let us 

get them out there for all to enjoy. 

 

 Please submit any contributions for the OC Scottish Rite Newsletter to me by the 

15th of  the month at either sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com or mshusaac@charter.net . 

  

Fraternally, 
 

Mark Hoage, 32° 

Editor 
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Venerable Master 
 

Greetings from the East, 

 

 Being a Venerable Master is a responsibility that cannot be expressed in 

words. The joy of  opening our lodge at every stated meeting is immeasurable 

and unforgettable. My eternal gratitude goes out to every member of  our Val-

ley for entrusting me with this most important responsibility. With that said, 

there is much to be done this year, as we grow our Valley and create activities for our ladies, 

as they are a pillar in our structure and one who unconditionally supports the ongoing la-

bor of  a Scottish Rite Mason. 

Regarding our growth, I want to take this opportunity to complement everyone who 

participated and helped put together the first day of  our Spring Reunion Class, which took 

place on Saturday April 8th at the DeMolay Center. We have welcomed several new brethren 

who seem eager to learn and involve themselves in the workings of  the Valley. It is im-

portant to recognize that your participation makes us strong and fun. We look forward to 

the second day of  our Class scheduled for Saturday April 29th. If  you are available, please 

attend and support your brethren. It is critical for the health and future of  our Valley. 

When it comes to our Ladies, our plan is to come up with activities they can enjoy as 

a group and one they can do with the participation and interaction of  our brothers. Very 

soon our ladies will receive communication about the events and dates, so they can make 

the necessary preparations and book their calendar. We look forward to seeing them have 

fun together in our Valley. 

Remembrance and Renewal was well attended this year. It is vital to keep in our 

thoughts and prayers those that have gone before us, who filled our lives with happiness 

and joy but also, in going forward, we strengthen the bonds that tie us all together as Scot-

tish Rite Masons. 

Brothers knights, we all recognize and realize that our primary responsibility is to 

our family, but when that important matter has been addressed, we can aid by assisting in 

recruiting Master Masons into the Orange County Scottish Rite Valley. A petition will give 

a brother an excellent opportunity to receive further light in our Craft and, it will provide a 

new 32° Scottish Rite Mason a chance to become a Knight of  Saint Andrew. Together we 

can make our Valley thrive. 

Until next month brethren! As always, if  there is anything I can do for the benefit of  

our Valley, please don’t hesitate to email or call. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master     
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Wise Master 

Commander 

Members, Brothers and Friends, 

 

 I would like to say thank you to all who attended the Remembrance and 

Renewal Ceremony on April 13th, it was conducted with great success and fan-

fare. If  you were unable to attend, you missed out a wonderful evening of  fel-

lowship and food.  A big thank you to, Phillip Liu, James McCallion, Bob McNamara, Dave 

Price, Mike Gowder, Shawn McCuen and Jeff  Kimble for your commitment to the craft and 

our fallen Brothers. I hope to see you all for next year’s ceremony. 

The Spring Reunion was very successful, I have heard wonderful comments from the 

candidates that they were moved and inspired; a few have asked how to get involved and 

are interested in taking on parts. Great job brethren! 

 

Fraternally, 

Jay Webb, 32° 

Wise Master 

Brethren, 

 

 Thanks to your participation, the Spring Super Breakfast on March 26th 

was an outstanding success. We enjoyed strong ticket sales and a great turnout. 

Preliminary figures indicate that we raised more money for the valley than any 

previous breakfast. We want to give particular thanks to the following brothers 

who worked on the event: Ill. Rick Wood, Ill. Bob McNamara, Ill. Bob Hjorth, Hon. Dave 

Price, Hon. Waine Richey, Hon. Frankie Rosario and Brothers Shawn McCuen, Bob White, 

Anthony Fiorentino, David Frias, Jeff  Kimble, Russ Albright, Jay Webb, James Cervan-

tes, Ray Ramirez and Darrell Robinson. If  you worked and we missed your name, let me 

know. With your help, we can make the fall Super Breakfast in September even more suc-

cessful.    

 

The sprig of  acacia is an important symbol to the Master Mason. This plant, which 

still grows abundantly in the middle east, has different symbolic meanings to different 

groups. In Masonry, the evergreen color of  the shrub represents the immortality of  the hu-

man soul. In addition to the unending life of  the soul, the year-round color and hardiness 

of  the plant suggest renewal and fortitude.  

 

Fraternally, 

Jamie Hopkins 32° 

Commander 
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This Constitutional Union We Have Together 
Robert G. Davis, 33°, G°C° 

 

The oldest fraternal organization in the world is having a birthday this year! On June 24, 1717, 

four London Lodges, which had existed for some time, came together at the Goose and Gridiron Alehouse 

at St. Paul’s Churchyard, and declared themselves to be a Grand Lodge. The delegates of the lodge at the 

Goose and Gridiron Tavern (now Antiquity No. 2); those at Crown Alehouse (no longer in existence); the 

officers of a lodge at Apple Tree Tavern; and the representatives at the Rummer and Grapes Tavern, met 

together on St. John’s Day to revive a quarterly feast and organize a Grand Lodge.   

Before dinner, they elected the oldest Master Mason present to preside, invested him with the 

Grand Badge of office and power, and installed him into the Chair. Anthony Sayer became the first Grand 

Master of Speculative Freemasons in the world. It was a foundational moment in the history of organized 

Freemasonry. It remains a once in a lifetime event for all of us.   

It is a time for every Mason of whatever degree to celebrate our extraordinary, and so very special, 

association of men. Together, we are joining our fraternal brothers all over the world in marking a wonder-

ful achievement, as well as expressing our pride in being part of a global society of men and brothers.   

When I think about Freemasonry, I think about the many brothers I have known in America, and 

abroad, of whom I have marveled at their depth of understanding in Masonic history, philosophy, and 

symbolism. I think about the great Masonic authors of our ritual ceremonies and lectures; how I have al-

ways admired their gift of words, their understanding of our fraternity as an initiatory art, their particular 

Masonic interest in ritual; and even their stubborn tenacity to preserve what they knew and were taught, 

without which we would never have survived. All of this has brought us institutional stability and a de-

gree of universality not experienced anywhere else in societal organizations.     

I think about the early influences of our founding era men like Christopher Wren, Jean Desaguliers, 

William Anderson, George Payne, Martin Clare, William Cowper and William Stuckley; all of whom had 

considerable influence in moving Freemasonry from a social club to a philosophical society, and who 

worked out the many details of our fraternal government, customs and ceremonial forms during the first 

decade of our existence. I marvel at men who had a singular and lasting influence over the ritual language 

of Freemasonry—men like William Smith, who wrote a popular ritual monitor in 1735; William 

Hutchinson, who gave us the spirit of Masonry; Wellins Calcott, who inspired the charges of our Blue De-

grees; the remarkable William Preston, who provided the real genius for our allegories and hieroglyphic 

instruction; and Thomas Smith Webb, whom Preston inspired, and published the first Masonic Monitor in 

America.     

I think about my own father and the men of my youth who were Masons, and who taught me how 

Masons represent themselves with integrity and honor simply by the way they live. I think about the hun-

dreds of Brothers you and I have known in our own state and time, who have shared the path of initiation 

with us, and made their own spiritual growth a way of life—a personal commitment to live and practice 

out in the world what they have learned within the tyled recesses of their lodges, chapters, councils com-

manderies, and consistories.  I bring all of these men into your consciousness to make a single observation 

with you today—that together, we would know very few of them if we were not Freemasons. You and I 

enjoy some remarkable privileges in common only because we belong to this great institution together. We 

are each a part of its living body.   

        Continued on page 10 
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 
 

President’s Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 
 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2016 

 

President’s Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ted Segerstrom, 32° 

 Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Art Salazar, 32° KCCH 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° David Kussman, 32° KCCH 

 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 Joe Manning, Manning Law Robert Pickell, 32° 

 James McCallion, 32° Barbara Pliha 
 Dr. Mary Kennedy     

 Michelle Selix & Ladies of the Orange Grove Lodge No. 293 

 Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation 
 

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 

 

Center Club Members 

  Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

  David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr. 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33°  Muthurangam Balasubramaniam 

  

 For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

 Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

 

OC CLC  

Communication 

 

Save the Date! 

The annual RiteCare Charity 

Golf  Classic and Gift of  Voice 

auction dinner will be held on 

Monday July 31st. 

Visit the following site for more 

information. 

www.oclanguagecenter.org/golf/ 
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Language Center News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Welcome from the Orange County Childhood 

Language Center. 

Getting ready for Summer: 

 As the Summer semester at Chapman Univer-

sity is getting ready to start on May 1st,  the Orange 

County Childhood Language Center (CLC) is ready to 

receive a new batch of Graduate Student Clinicians to 

work with the children who are enrolled at the CLC. 

 During a recent visit to the CLC on a Friday, 

I was pleasantly surprised to see so much activity 

occurring.  As children and parents were showing up 

for their therapy sessions, Supervisors and Student 

Clinicians 

were dis-

cussing 

strategies on 

how best to 

help them.  

The room 

was full of 

positive ex-

citement 

about the good things that are happening with the 

children who attend the CLC. 

 The CLC has expanded the services that are 

being provided to help children overcome communi-

cation challenges.  Once a child has started receiving 

therapy at the CLC the Student Clinicians begin con-

ducting hearing screenings.  It is important to know 

if a child is experiencing hearing loss, as this could 

have a big impact on their communication skills.  

Luckily, it is possible to reverse the effects of hearing 

loss with early treatment. 

 As the spring semester comes to an end the 

SLP Supervisors and Student Clinicians will review 

the progress of each child that is enrolled at the CLC  

in accordance to the goals that guide the direction 

and desired outcome of the therapy sessions.  As the 

goals are reached the SLP Supervisors, Student Cli-

nicians 

and fami-

lies deter-

mine 

whether 

the child is 

ready to 

become a 

CLC Grad-

uate. 

 Congratulations to Tiffany Paredes-Carmona: 

 The California Scottish Rite Foundation 

awards the Baldwin Scholarship to deserving stu-

dents who are pursuing a Masters or Doctorate De-

gree in Speech Language Pathology among others.  

This year Tiffany was selected as the winner.  Be-

sides being an outstanding student at Chapman Uni-

versity, she is also a member of our Language Cen-

ter.  Tiffany recently finished a four month intern-

ship at the CLC helping our children reach their 

communication goals.  We are very happy for Tiffa-

ny as she is very deserving of this award from the 

California Scottish Rite Foundation. 

Get Ready to Golf: 

 Back by popular demand the OC Childhood 

Language Center is holding our annual RiteCare 

Charity Golf Classic and Gift of Voice Gala Dinner 

on Monday July 31st.  The Yorba Linda Country 

Club will again be the location and the golf course is 

looking especially great this year.  Please visit the 

following website to register for golf and dinner. 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/golf/    (Golf Link) 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/gala/   (Dinner Link) 

 

 Your continued support for our charity is 

truly appreciated! 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

David Frias, 32° 

Vice President, OCCLC Board of Directors 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/golf/
http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/gala/
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OCSR 2017 Calendar 

                                                              2017 

 

 

May  1st—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

  13th—Quarterly Advisory Meeting  

   DeMolay Center  8:00am 

  20th—AOR Meeting  11:30am 

  20th—Celebrate the Craft Viewing 

   Dave Price’s Home  5:00pm 

 

June  5th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

  10th—Scottish Rite Tough Mudder 

   Lake Tahoe, NV 7:00am 

  24th—AOR Meeting  11:30am 

 

July  3rd—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

 

May Dinner Menu 

 

Meatloaf 

Mashed Potatoes & 

Gravy 

Green Beans 

Salad  

Fruit Pie  

Brothers We Need Your Help 

The following 43 members are behind in their dues (2016 and 2017) if you know of any of these 

Brothers please contact them for us and ask them to contact Ill. Lloyd Clayton 33rd at the office at 714 

543-7277; and if they are experiencing problems with paying, our Almoner, Ill. Clayton, can be contacted 

for assistance with this matter. They are: 
 

KCCH 

 

Hon. Jack Slagle, Jr.  
 

Masters of the Royal Secret (32°) 

 

 Charles Abarta      Charles DeMarco  John Kellow, Sr      Joseph Rosas 

 Paul Artelles       Eugene De Raad  Ben Macaraeg        George Russel 

 Michael Asaly       John Disher  Myron Martin       James Stone 

 Jason Benike       Barry Faber  Ruben Martinez      Herman Thordsen  

 Ryan Bergquist      Jorge Garcia  John Mitchell, Jr.      Marshall Tipton  

 Lee Botkin       Barry Goldman  Walter Moore, Jr.         John Toner  

 David Branch       Carlos Grant  Omer Myers       Alejo Velarde  

 Richard Coldwell      Brian Huynh  Harry Olen       John Woodward  

 Michael Cameron      Manar Jamal  Carl Pack       Robert Wright 

 William Carey, Jr.      Maurice Jones  Hugo Ramos     
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Masonic Enlightenment (continued from page 6) 

When the door opens for a candidate in the degrees of Masonry, we sometimes forget that he enters 

an institution which literally has lodges spread across the four quarters of the world. It may be a lodge of 

poor brothers only, or a lodge of farmers and stockmen, or a lodge of plumbers and tradesmen, of police-

men and firemen, or a lodge of business and professional men; but whosoever is received therein is recog-

nized throughout the Masonic world, in all countries, and among all peoples, as our Brother. And, my 

Brothers, this is a stunning privilege! It doesn’t matter whether the lodge is decorated in all the grandeur 

of Europe’s finest architecture, or is as humble in its appointments and proportions as the small country 

church, that lodge is a microcosm, a symbol, a speaking, breathing likeness of Masonry everywhere. It rep-

resents and contains the life of Masonry. Every ceremony of initiation across this globe of ours integrates 

the newly-made Brother into a peculiar quality of life which we know as the principle and essence of our 

Order. He becomes a part of our organic whole.   

He is even told that he is the cornerstone of a new foundation, from which he has to build up him-

self stone by stone into a more refined and higher manner. He literally rethinks, and, in many cases, re-

makes his life according to a new standard of perfection that is prescribed by Masonry. It is a moral stand-

ard with respect to his dealings with himself. It is an ethical standard with respect to his dealings with his 

Brothers and with mankind at large. It is a spiritual standard with respect to his duty towards God.   

From the time the young neophyte is entered upon the rolls of Masonry, it is all about the training 

of himself. And if he is successful, the result will be perfect in its parts and honorable to the builder.     

Each one of us in fraternal association together as “Masters of the Royal Secret” once laid a foun-

dation stone of that new building which has become who we are. We have raised a superstructure accord-

ing to the laws and order that the Bodies of Masonry have imposed on us. We continue that building even 

today as craftsmen, elus, princes and knights; and our work is not done until such time when we will be 

called by the Chief Overseer, Judge, and Architect of All That Is to demonstrate that our work here on 

earth has been good work, true work, square work, and has that mark upon it which will truly entitle us to 

all the wages of speculative Masonry.    

Our secret art is therefore an art of life, an art of perfection, an art of creation in accordance with 

the prescribed standards recognized only in our private society of men. Our hidden mystery is the 

knowledge of ourselves, and our relationship to God, our fellow men, and the universe that is shown us 

through Masonry to be the higher law of our being—the center of our own transformation.   

And those who are outside the lodge must come within it, if they desire to share in this life. It is re-

ally incommunicable beyond our mystic circle for the simple reason that it is life itself. It is something we 

couldn’t explain even if we tried.  

What a remarkable privilege we have, my Brothers, in sharing this mystic tie together. I have had 

the personal privilege over the years of actually getting to know some of you by face and name. But, the 

more profound recognition is that it is equally my privilege to know all of you. And I have known you ever 

since you were raised to the sublime degree of Master Mason and obligated yourself to know me as I know 

you.   

What a unique and lovely thing it is--this constitutional union we have together 

 (Reprinted from the Oklahoma Scottish Rite Mason Magazine, March 2017 edition) 
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Quick News Around the Valley 

Please support our Sponsors 

MEMBERSHIP AND DUES REPORT 

As of  April 19, 2017 

 

Current Membership    445 

  

Current Dues Statistics 

 

 Paid     290 

 Current with Balance     68 

 Arrears Dues Balance   43 

 Dues Exempt        4 

 Paid Life Members      40 

CENTURY CLUB 

 The Century Club was started in 2009 

to help with the administrative expenses of  

the Valley. The cost to become a member is 

$100 per calendar year.  This has helped 

with computer upgrades, office supplies and 

office expenses. Pins are awarded for vari-

ous cumulative levels of  donations. The 

first donation of  $100 is awarded a bronze 

pin, $500 or more, a silver pin and $1000 or 

more a gold pin. 

 The members for 2017 are: Ray 

Godeke, 33°, Pete Jantz, 33°, Bob 

McNamara, 33°, Stuart Meador, 32°, Jim 

Nyfeler, 33°, Rick Wood, 33°and Glen 

Woody, 33°. Thank you my Brothers, we are 

well on our way to our 2017 goal of  20 

members. 



Advertising space is available in this  

Publication to all interested Masons.  

Grand Lodge guidelines apply.  

Business Card        $20 per month       $200 per year                             1/2 page            $80 per month             $800 per year  

1/4 page                 $40 per month        $400 per year                             Full page          $160 per month           $1600 per year  

     

        MELROSE ABBEY Memorial Park & Mortuary  

           714-634-1981 FD# 1387  

                    www.melroseabbeyfh.com  

           Anaheim Historic Cemetery, Mausoleum and Crematory with  

                                Dedicated Masonic Section  

                        wbowe@stonemor.com  

              2303 South Manchester Avenue, Anaheim, CA 92802  

               Cell: 714-345-0448 


